June 26, 2025

The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Warwick was held on Thursday,
June 26, 2025 at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor Dwyer
called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: Supervisor Jesse Dwyer
Councilman Russell Kowal
Councilman Floyd DeAngelo
Councilman Kevin Shuback
Councilman Thomas Mattingly

DPW Commissioner, Benjamin Astorino

DPW Deputy Commissioner, Matthew McPherson
Recreation Director, Sam Walter

Police Chief, John Rader

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES

1. Regular Meeting — June 12, 2025

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to accept the minutes as written
from the Regular Meeting held on June 12, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

APPROVAL TO PAY AUDITED BILLS:
Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Shuback to pay the bills as audited.
Motion Carried (S Ayes, 0 Nays)

CORRESPONDENCE:

DESTINY HALLENBECK - Deputy District Director, Office of Congressman Pat Ryan.
The Ours CARES Van will be visiting Orange County in August to assist constituents with
any issues they may have with federal agencies. Upcoming CARES Van Stops:

Tuesday, August 5, 2025 Saturday, August 9, 2025

10:00AM - 2:00PM 10:00AM - 1:00PM

Health Orange Farmers Market Middletown Farmers Market

130 Broadway 1-31 Union Street

Newburgh, NY 12550 Middletown, NY 10940

Thursday, August 14, 2025 Thursday, August 21, 2025

1:30PM - 3:30PM 10:00AM -~ 12:00PM

Blooming Grove Town Hall The Moffat Library of Washingtonville
6 Horton Road 6 West Main Street

Blooming Grove, NY 10914 Washingtonville, NY 10992
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Thursday, August 21, 2025 Wednesday, August 27, 2025

2:00PM - 4:00PM 11:00AM - 3:00PM

Pine Bush Library Cornwall Farmers Market

223-227 Maple Ave 183 Main Street

Pine Bush, NY 12566 Cornwall. NY 12518

During these events, a trained constituent advocate from Congressman Ryan's office will be
on hand to assist with a variety of federal matters, including Social Security, VA benefits,
IRS issues, and more.

DEIDRE ELLIS- Clerk’s office, Township of West Milford. Ordinance of Township of West
Milford, County of Passaic, State of New Jersey amending Chapter 500 “Zoning” Section
500-193, Cannabis retailer as to hours of operation, section 500-198 definitions as to transfer
and or sale of cannabis licenses, and section 500-198 as to numerical limitations of class 5
cannabis retailer licenses.

ANTHONY PASCULLO - Building Inspector, Town of Warwick. Letter to the Town Board
recommending a building fee be refunded to Andrea Zuniga.

AHLEY WALTERICH - Conservation Easement Stewardship Assistant. Letter dated June
17,2025 to the Supervisor regarding Proposed Senior Housing Development) Tax Parcel 51-
1-1) and potential impacts on Co-held Baird Conservation Easement.

HUDSON VALLEY REGIONAL EMS COUNCIL TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE —
Public Notice for determination of public need in Village of South Blooming Grove. Public
Hearing will be held July 7, 2025 from 1pm-3pm at the Hudson Valley Regional EMS office
located at 33 Airport Center Drive, Suite 204, New Windsor NY 12553. All speakers MUST
sign in no later than 1pm.

MICHAEL R. WORDEN - Part-time Police Officer, Town of Warwick. Letter dated June
22,2025 to the Police Chief regarding his resignation.

KIMBERLY DECKER - Land Use Administrator, Township of Vernon. Notice of Meeting
and Public Hearing concerning the housing element and fair share plan, the historic element
of the Master Plan, and the water use and Conservation Management Plan, of the Township
of Vernon, New Jersey. The Public Hearing will take place on July 9, 2025 at 7:00pm at the
Township of Vernon Building located at 21 Church Street, Vernon, New Jersey.

NEIL L. WINTER, JR. — Director-Regional & Community Affairs, Orange & Rockland
Utilities. As Heatwave Persists, O&R Remains Prepared to Respond to Potential Outages.
The heat and increased demand for electricity to power air conditioners can pose challenges
to the electric delivery system, and, in some instances, overheating electrical equipment and
resulting in scattered power outages. The company urges customers to use energy efficiently
to stay comfortable and safe during the heatwave. O&R is providing some cool tips to help
customers try to stay comfortable and save money on energy:

1. Turn down or turn off air conditioning in your home while you are away or at work
to help lower your energy bill.
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2. Set your air conditioner to the highest temperature your comfort and health will
allow to help you save money.

3. Close all doors and windows in your home while the air conditioning is running to

make things cooler at a lower price.

4. Cook, bake, or perform other household activities that produce heat and humidity
during the cooler times of the day and night.

5. Pull your curtains and shades closed to help block out the sun and the heat of the

6. Take advantage of your smart meter by viewing your energy usage and customized
energy savings tips located in your online account at oru.com/MyAccount.
7. Consider upgrading your older thermostats and appliances to ones that are more

energy efficient. Smart thermostats can control the temperature in your home from
anywhere. You can find customer-exclusive savings and rebates at
MyORUStore.com '

If you experience a power outage, do not assume that O&R automatically knows about it.
You need to report it and check to see when your lights will be back on through:
ORU.com/Report Qutage from any computer or web-based mobile device. O&R mobile app
from your iPhone, iPad, or Android device --- download via Apple Store or Google Play Text
messaging by texting “OUT” to 678797 (ORUPWR) or Call 1-877-434-4100. The company
also sends e-mails to customers to communicate energy-saving tips and information on
reporting outages.

ROBERT KRAHULIK - Attorney, representing Maskers Farm, LLC. Standardized Notice
Form for providing 30-day Advance Notice to a Local Municipality or Community Board.

ANTHONY PASCULLO - Building Inspector, Town of Warwick. Letter to the Town Board
recommending a building fee be refunded to Beau & Crystal Davies.

VISITING OFFICIALS - No visiting elected officials were present.

REPORTS OF BOARDS AND DEPARTMENT HEADS:

POLICE CHIEF JOHN RADER - Thank you, Mr. Supervisor. Some of the items in here
are kind of redundant. I've talked about them at other meetings, but I feel it's important,
and I'm going to highlight some of these at my meeting going forward while this goes on. So,
the first thing is going to be the board's own reminder. Last month, last week, or last meeting,
rather, you highlighted many of the areas that are going to be affected by construction over
the next couple of years. We do plan to closely monitor these work zones for compliance, and
it's out of abundance of precaution for the workers. So, whether it's our DPW, state, private
contractors, there's work going on everywhere, and we're just asking people to be patient
and obey all the laws.
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The Warwick Fire Department is currently holding their annual Carnival at Veterans
Memorial Park. This also concludes on Saturday with the fireworks at the dark, so we do
expect increased pedestrian and vehicle traffic congestion in those areas.

Our Junior Police Academy is quickly filling up both sessions, so if anyone is still interested,
I would get the applications in soon. Session one is from 7-14 to 7-25, and session two from
8-4 to 8-15.

We're currently receiving a lot of registrations for National Night Out on August 5th at
Veterans Memorial Park from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m., and we're hoping to see a large turnout from
the community.

Again, another reminder that I do every meeting is the prescription drug medication
collection bin that we have in our lobby. We're emptying that pretty much every other week
of prescription medications, so we'd rather keep shipping these out for destruction than have
them be available in people's houses if they're no longer being used.

School is out. Will be out as o‘f tomorrow for summer recess. Please be mindful of the children
that will be present in the neighborhoods.

Officer Kevin Halsey will be retiring tomorrow after over 20 years of dedicated service to
the Town of Warwick. He's retiring along with his K-9 partner, Rocky. So, at 3 p.m., we will
have a walkout in the parking lot. Our walkouts have become a tradition for our retirees.
They come out of the station for the last time as a police officer. We escort them down and
turn them back over to their families and thank them for everything that they gave to the
town and to the residents. During Officer Halsey's career, he had three different K-9s, which
is unheard of in the K-9 officer world that somebody did it three different times. Supervisor,
you highlighted what that involves, that extra dedication they’re with that dog pretty much
24-7. They're off time. They have to keep exercising the dog. There's a lot of training. Kevin
is known around the state for how he trains, and he's been highly decorated and awarded
for the training.

The last thing I wanted to do was highlight the first responders in the town. Last board
meeting, I think we heard a lot of sirens during it. So just to give everyone an idea of what
went on during a one-hour period, both Warwick and Greenwood Lake Fire Departments
and EMS were performing a rescue of an injured hiker on the Appalachian Trail. During
that time, we received a report of a drowning in a pool where lifesaving measures were
performed, and successfully performed, they were able to revive the victim. We also at the
same time received a report of a bicyclist down. Again, lifesaving measures needed to be
taken and then during all of that, we also had a bicyclist and a car accident. Each was in a
different section of the town or the village, and each was handled efficiently, and it was by
the three agencies that volunteered in the town. So, I just want to give a good shout-out to all
the first responders for the type of work they do. That's a lot of work because of the one-
hour period. That's all I have.
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SUPERVISOR DWYER - I would just say the one thing, certainly very important to make
sure that we are enforcing the work zone speeds, but also looking at the pass-throughs and
the detour locations like Sanfordville Road is going to be heavily trafficked when they're
doing the roundabout. When they're doing the paving, people are going to be using that as a
cut-through. Unfortunately, we just have to double the size of your police department so we
can staff enough people on the roads, right?

POLICE CHIEF JOHN RADER - I was waiting for you to say that.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - But, yeah, just as important as that is these side roads are going
to be inundated with people flying down the road. So, it's going to be tough. It's going to be
a tough time.

POLICE CHIEF JOHN RADER - We are monitoring. I mean, unfortunately, just tonight,
we were talking about before the meeting, near the work zone where Brady and Ball Road
are closed right now, we had a car rollover there. So, obviously, speed was a factor in that as
well. Yes, we are monitoring the actual work zones where workers are performing the job.
We want them to get it done safely and go home to their families. Obviously, when we get
done quickly, it should be well. But we'll be monitoring the areas around it just directly
because it does create speed issues, aggressive driving issues, and it's just not acceptable.

DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - Good evening. We've been dealing
with some rain events that come in, rainstorms that are rain events that seem to slow us down
tremendously. We are still paving. We're working on getting ready to pave it. We are 99
percent done with all the roads. We replaced the culvert pipes on Royal Court with a 15-inch
by 60-foot culvert pipe. Also, we did an 18-inch by 18-inch catch basin with a 4-inch perf
pipe, 50 feet long, on Royal Court. On Almond Tree Lane, we replaced an 18-inch pipe by a
48-feet culvert pipe. Hunt Drive, we repaired basins and Kosuga Lane, we repaired basins.
Four Corners Road, as I mentioned, the rain events. We had a washout, a significant washout
at Four Corners Road that was repaired on Thursday morning.

Kain Road, we are clearing ditches. Sunrise Ridge, we're clearing ditches. Mowing, town-
wide, we're out with 2 road mowers daily. We finished the cul-de-sacs. Potholes were out.
We're filling the hot mix, as always. We did also material. We finished hauling our material
for the cold mix paving for the roads. That is completely done. As I pointed out, our paver is
considerably behind because of all the rain. I've been in contact with him. Hopefully, we'll
get back on schedule shortly. Our roads are ready to go and be paved, so we will be ready
for that.

Our FEMA projects, as I said last meeting, Old Ridge Road is complete. Ball Road is nearing
completion. Possibly another 10 days or 2 weeks, that will be done. Monday, the 30th, Hoyt
Road will be closed for approximately 5 weeks. We got word of that today. That will start
with our other culvert projects.

Our parks department, our parks personnel are trying diligently to keep up. With all this
weather, the grass is growing. They are doing a tremendous job. They are catching up as we
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speak. Also, we finished the top soil at Airport Park today and that is complete. We'll get the
railing up next week, the last of the railing up next week. Any questions?

SUPERVISOR DWYER - We do have a resolution tonight to add one more person to the
park, so hopefully that helps a little bit.

DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - Absolutely. It's just a part-timer the
poor guy got smacked in the face with a softball. He was out a week. So, it happens.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Yeabh, it's tough. Too many parks to do for three guys.
DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - Absolutely.
SUPERVISOR DWYER - And one of them is out.

DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - Yeah, it's a lot. With the weather, you
can't mow in the pouring rain.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - You kind of didn't really answer about when the paver might
come. Do you have an idea?

DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - Because I do not know. The last I
talked to him was two days ago. He was going to get back to me. I'm hoping second week of
July.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Okay.

DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - I don' t want to say a date because it's
really...

SUPERVISOR DWYER - It's better than August. That's usually when it comes.

DPW COMMISSIONER, BENJAMIN ASTORINO - It really is. We thought we'd have
Hunt Drive paved. That was supposed to be paved, the weather just killed his schedule. Like
I said, all our roads are ready, we have one more pipe to put in, and then all our roads are
ready to be paved. We’re ready when he is.

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

Culvert Pipes Royal Ct. Install 15”X60° culvert pipe. Also install
18” X 48” catch basin and 50° perf pipe

Almond Tree Ln Replace 187X48” culvert pipe

Catch Basin Hunt Dr. Repair Basin
Kosuga Ln. Repair Basin

Drainage Four Corners Rd. Repair Storm damage

Ditch Work Kain Rd. Clear ditches
Sunrise Ridge Clear ditches

Mowing Town wide Mow Roadsides
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Ball Fields Town Wide Mow & maintain
Pot Holes Town Wide Fill with hot mix
Vehicle Maint. As needed
Emergency Repairs | As needed
Road Signs Town wide Replace as needed
Haul Material Stockpile Haul stone for cold mix paving
PARKS DEPARTMENT
Union Corners Park Open Town
Mountain Lake Park Open Town
Mountain Lake Park Pool Open weekends 10-6 Town
Town of Warwick Dog Park Open Town
Airport Road Park Open Town
Cascade Park Open Town
Ben Winstanley Park (GWL) Open Village of Greenwood Lake
Thomas Morahan Waterfront Park | Open weekends 10-6 Village of Greenwood Lake

WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATTHEW MCPHERSON - Good
evening, everybody. I don't have much to report tonight, which is a good thing. The plants
and pump stations and the wastewater planter, all being checked seven days a week.
Preventative maintenance was completed for the month at the water and sewer plants. All
the wastewater sampling for the month and quarter has been collected and submitted. The
regulatory reporting for the month has also been submitted as well. We continue to make
repairs in the Greenwood Lake Summer System. It's always just an ongoing repair being
made up there. We repaired leaks on Brook Trail, Deer Trail north and south, and a leak
yesterday on Indian Trail north.

We removed a burnt motor from the pump house, and we sent that out for a repair and are
pricing on a possible replacement if need be. I just wanted to mention again, we were out
walking around in Wickham, Eurich Heights, and Bellvale Park areas collecting quarterly
meter readings. That should be done by Tuesday of next week.

Again, on the Pine Island new well, all the equipment is installed and in place. Everything is
ready to be turned on and run. We're just waiting for it to be okay from the health
department, which is taking a long time. Nothing really noteworthy at the wastewater
treatment plants. They've been running okay. We continue making minor repairs, and it's
down to maintenance. We're just trying to get to the upgrade.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Did you say that sample needs to be done by the 30th?

WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATTHEW MCPHERSON — What was
that? The Pine Island water samples? Yes.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Did you talk to them about that?
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WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATTHEW MCPHERSON - Yes.
SUPERVISOR DWYER - What did they say?

WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATTHEW MCPHERSON - It's not
approved yet. They're waiting for the state to approve it. They said just take it with what
you’ve got.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - This is unbelievable. We were hoping that we could have the well
turned on before we had to take our next samples because the samples fail, and we know that
the water quality from the new well will not fail, and they won't let us turn it on. We'll fail
for one more quarter, and then hopefully that's our last, right?

WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATTHEW MCPHERSON - Yes.
SUPERVISOR DWYER - One more door-to-door session for the quarter.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER - Thank you, Supervisor. The pools have been
super busy because it was so hot. The lifeguards are doing a great job. I think on Saturday
they had over 167 people sign in to use the pool. Not all the time, but it was a busy day for
them. Today, not as busy. It was cooler.

Swim lessons start on July 7th. They're on Mondays and Wednesdays in the morning and
late afternoon. We're also starting a new program at the pools on Tuesday mornings in July.
It's a swim safety program with alamo campers that are at the Pine Island School that's run
by the Warwick Area Farm Workers Association. It's the first chance that these children
will have to get in a pool and swim. We did have a great donation from the not-for-profit
Small Things for life jackets for all of these campers. So, it's going to be a really fun program
with the lifeguards in the water, lifeguards on deck, and campers in life jackets. So, it should
be great. Dial-a-Bus is helping out with busing from the Pine Island School to get to the park
for the pools and then back.

The park's really busy right now with the Tai Chi retreat. So, there's lots of cabins being
used right now for that retreat. You may have gotten an invite to come out on Sunday.
They're planning to put on a parade and some free demonstrations of Tai Chi from 1 to 4
this Sunday at the park.

The second food truck fest is coming up on July 3rd. So, if you missed the first one, I hope
you come out for the second one. It's great food, lots of live music, good time. That's it.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I'm going to be away for the Tai Chi thing, but Floyd said he's
going to participate. He's leading the Tai Chi parade. Thank you so much. Appreciate it.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Not on our list for reports, but I do want to welcome Donna Mars,
our new coordinator for the Friendly Visitor Program. She attended our workshop before
and introduced herself to the town board. Councilman DeAngelo usually presents the
Friendly Visitor Program reports and statistics that will come from you, but I appreciate
you coming tonight and welcome to the team.
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TOWN BOARD REPORTS:

COUNCILMAN DEANGELO - Okay, good evening. Suzyn Barron, who is the President of
the Warwick Valley Humane Society, was presented with the New York State Senate
Recommendation Award by Senator Skoufis in recognition for her 35 years as Director with
the Warwick Valley Humane Society, overseeing the care of our community's homeless pets
and for the reconstruction of the Warwick Animal Shelter, which was praised as a premier
shelter not only in Orange County but throughout the Hudson Valley. Suzyn does a fantastic
job. The Humane Society is hosting a Shelter Volunteer Appreciation Day this Sunday in
recognition of our valued volunteers who help them care for their shelter residents.

Leo Kaytes Ford is hosting the Leo Kaytes Senior Memorial Car Show with food vendors,
raffles, and a challenge to fill the bed of the Ford F-150 truck with donations, all to benefit
the Humane Society. This event is on Sunday, July 6th, at the dealership from 11:00 a.m. to
2:00 p.m., and it's open to all.

Jordan's Way is returning to Warwick on July 16th. This is a live online fundraiser
incorporating staff, directors, and volunteers willing to make fools of themselves to raise
money for the shelter. All are invited to attend and participate, if you dare to, or at the very
least join on Facebook and participate with your credit card. This event also features the
animals available for adoption.

The center is exploding with kittens and wonderful adult cats. Summer is a purr-fect, she
said, time to bring home a feline family member. Applications are available at wwhumane.org
or call for more information, 845-986-2473. Visits are by appointment only.

As a reminder, please be mindful of the heat and its effect on your pets. Be sure if outside
they have adequate shade and cool, clean water. Leave them home and never unattended in
your vehicle, which recently happened in the town, causing a dog to have a seizure in several
days of hospitalization when the temperature was only in the 70s. It's not worth it.

The shelter is always in need of the following, paper towels, bleach, pate’ canned cat food,
pate’ canned kitten food, and peanut butter, and check the ingredient for xylitol free only.

As far as the Friendly Visitor Program goes, they're having virtual training on July 17th or
July 31%. You can contact them at 845-341-1173, extension 305. Now, this is helping seniors
with transportation, grocery shopping, visits, and phone calls. So, if you think you have some
time to devote to that program, please call. That's all I have.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - Thank you. As I reported before, I'm working with John
Ruszkiewicz and Mr. Youngman about installing two new historic markers. Yesterday, I
went on the website for the Pomeroy Foundation. They're the ones who manage the historic
markers for New York State since they stopped funding it. I got all the information in. We're
all queued up. But when I went to the page to actually do the application, it was blank. So, I
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called them up, and they said that this round, we just missed this round of grants. The next
one is October 6th. I entered the information on behalf of the town, and we're all queued up.
All I have to do is enter the information, what the wording is on the marker, its exact
longitude and latitude, and we're going to be in the system. So, this should make it easier for
future applications because we already have all the pertinent information entered into the
computer already into their website. October 6th, I will be there first thing in the morning
to make sure our markers are in line for consideration. If any future markers need to be
done, I'd be glad to pass along the information on or I'll do it, pass along the information on
how to apply and what the criteria is.

COUNCILMAN MATTINGLY - Thank you, Supervisor Dwyer. The Village of Warwick
and the Warwick Valley Chamber of Commerce will hold its sidewalk sale on Saturday, July
12th, and Sunday, July 13th in the Village of Warwick. Join us for Warwick's beloved two-
day shopping event. Stroll down Main Street to see your favorite stores and local vendors
with unique wares in tow. Then bring the family over to Railroad Avenue where there will
be various kid-friendly activities and merchants selling toys, crafts, games, and more.

In the Village of Florida, the Summerfest 2025 featuring Jimmy Sturr and his orchestra is
scheduled for Sunday, July 20th at the Polish Legion of American Veterans in Pine Island.
Tickets are $20 in advance or $22 at the door. Special guests are the Black Dirt Bandits. Call
845-651-4266 for tickets and, of course, visit floridanychamber.com for a full list of
community and member events this month.

Pine Island Chamber, like everyone to know, the 15th annual Pine Island Black Dirt Feast is
scheduled for Tuesday, August 12th at Social Island, 939 Pulaski Highway, Goshen, New
York. Tickets are $120 per person through the end of June and $150 thereafter. Visit
pineislandny.com/events for a full list of community and member events this month.

The same with the Greenwood Lake Chamber, please visit gwinychamber.com/events for a
full list of community and member events this month. That is my report, Mr. Supervisor.

COUNCILMAN SHUBACK - Thank you, Mr. Supervisor. I would just like to inform people
that right now through Florida and Pine Island, there's a lot more sweetcorn being grown.
So, the next couple weeks, you might hear propane cannons going off to scare the birds away.
Or some of the farmers now use a green laser. So 5 o'clock in the morning, if you're driving
by and you see this green light bouncing around out in the fields, that's what it's there for,
to scare the birds away. No reason to call the police department if you hear the noise of the
propane cannons or anything.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - I just want to remind everybody that the pool is open now
seven days a week from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Come into my office at the Town Clerk's and
get your pool passes.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Just some DOT roadwork updates. This is the State of New York
roadways, 17A, Route 94, roadwork is currently happening in the Village of Florida, Village
of Warwick, Town of Warwick, and Town of Goshen. The Village of Florida on Willet Street,
17A and 94 Meadow Road, 17A and 94 on Washington Ave, and 17A and 94 between Bridge
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Street. There is also construction in the area of Florida, Green Drive, daily closures for the
next two to three weeks. The Village of Warwick at the intersection of 17A, 94, and West
Street, daily lane closures, and that will be for at least another week. In the Town of
Warwick, 17A near Homestead Village Drive, daily lane closures for at least a week. Route
94 between Warwick Turnpike and Sanfordville Road at Pennings Lane. They are working
on a culvert replacement, one-way traffic utilizing a temporary signal, and that will be for
the next two months. Route 94 between the New Jersey Line and Warwick Turnpike. That's
where they're planning to pave, and there will be some pavement and shoulder repair, daily
lane closures for the next two to three weeks. Route 94 between the New Jersey Line and the
Warwick Turnpike roadside ditch cleaning, shaping, and daily lane closures for two to three
weeks. Also, just to mention it, in the Town of Goshen, they are doing work 17A and 94
between Houston Road and Pulaski Highway, shoulder and embankment repair, one-way
traffic utilizing a temporary signal for the next two months. Commissioner Astorino
mentioned and gave us the update on the FEMA projects, the culvert repairs, and it seems
like that's on schedule. Everything is on target. We're hoping to be done with that entire
project by September 5th, making sure that we both comply with our FEMA reimbursement
schedule, as well as get this out of the way before we get that heavy fall, apple-picking, leaf-
peeper traffic. So that seems to be going well.

The bike hike project, which is we'll just call it the trail between Cascade Road and Hickory
Hills, is moving along quite well. We did get the material in for the bridge, and that bridge
is going to be put together in the next week or two, and they're going to work on the final
items with that trail, and we look forward to that trail opening in the next two to three weeks.
We took a hike on that trail two weeks ago, and it really came out great. It's one of the nicest
hiking trails that I think I've ever walked on. It really is good. What did we measure it at?
Two miles, Sam? Is that what it was, about two miles? It's a one-way trail. It's not a loop.
We hope maybe at some point we'll make it a loop, but for now, it's a one-way trail. We
parked the vehicle on one side and got dropped off on the other side, and, you know, you
kind of figure it out that way. But it's short enough where you could do it both ways, and it's
a good trail.

Wickham Sewer District, this is something you're going to hear pretty much every meeting
for the next year, just as you've heard for the last two years, because the grant application
season is really starting now. We've already submitted four applications, two to our federal
senators, one to our U.S. congressmen. We've submitted an application to EFC to get listed
on the IUP for the eligibility. We will soon submit for WQIP. It's all acronyms. I'm not going
to even tell you what the actual words are. But we've got a grant coming up July 31st, which
is the big one, very important, and then we've got another grant coming up September 1st.
So, that will bring us to a total of six grant applications submitted this year alone, and each
of them have the new information of a consent order as well as the income survey, which
makes us eligible for grant funding. So, the grant writing firm has been instrumental in
putting these grant applications together. If you don't have a grant writing firm, I don't have
the technical savvy to do these, so we'd have to pay an engineering firm between $100 and
$200 an hour to submit these grant applications. We're on a contract with our grant writing
firm, and they can write these, and it doesn't cost us an extra dollar to write unlimited
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applications. So, the timing for that grant writing firm just submitting these has paid for
itself. Obviously, you need the engineers for the technical data and the technical review, so
we're partnering together and merging everything together for this process, and it's working
out extremely well.

The Jayne Street Bridge design is underway. There's no changes to that. I'm just goihg to
mention it. If any changes happen, we'll update the board.

Another great thing that's coming out of the grant writer, the grant firm, is they're notifying
me of grants every week. They're constantly letting me know. They've probably notified us
of 40 different grants, and I think we've got about 10 to 15 apps in process right now. We're
obviously not throwing everything out there, but we're trying to be very selective and really
just apply for the grants that make sense for us to apply, things that we're going to qualify
for, and grants that we're going to have a shot at winning. And one that's very interesting
right now is a New York Bricks grant due August 15th, and Recreation Director Walter and
I are working very hard on it. She's working harder than me, of course, but it's to put
together an application for upgrading our hockey rink at Union Corners Park and
converting that into a year-round facility that can serve both as a summertime skate as well
as a winter ice skating rink. That will be completely closed, covered rather, and we're going
to be applying for probably in excess of a million dollars for that project. But I think it's a
great thing. It's something that I've always wanted to see from the time that I was mayor
until now and never really found a good grant that would cover a project like this, but our
grant writers found what they felt was a very good fit for this type of a project, so we're
applying for that. ‘

The multi-use trail project, which is a partnership between the Village of Warwick and the
Town of Warwick, is progressing quite well. We will be applying for grant funding, the CFA
round, which is due July 31st, so we're kind of entering a little bit early into the grants phase
for this. We're still doing the feasibility study, but we're going to apply not with the
expectation that we're going to win the grant, but what's good about CFA is even if you don't
get the grant, you'll get feedback. On what they thought you could improve on, and that will
give us time to perform and put together a better grant application for when we think we're
fully ready to get funding for that. But the multi-use trail is a very exciting trail that will link
the village, the downtown Village of Warwick, with the Price Chopper and ShopRite
Corridor shopping district. And again, we're still in the feasibility study where we're drawing
the route, the potential route. We're dealing with local stakeholders and property owners
along the route to make sure that everybody's on board. Then once we get that, get a little
bit further in the process, we'll really charge ahead full speed.

We’ll be applying for an MS4 grant, and we're going to begin the work for the Centennial
Park at Thomas Morahan Waterfront Park, which is the old Brown Property that the town
acquired next to the Thomas Morahan Waterfront Park, so we'll hope to start breaking
ground on that right after the summer season, the beach season, at Greenwood Lake. We
will be accepting a bid on a redesign for our website. We are obligated, as per state law, to
change over to a .gov. Right now, we are at townofwarwick.org, so we're townofwarwick.org,
and the new website, not yet, is going to be townofwarwickny.gov. Unfortunately, if there's
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more than one of the same municipal names, we have a Village of Warwick and a Town of
Warwick, they're going to be villageofwarwickny.gov. There's also a Warwick, Rhode
Island, which I get emails about, why is the ocean beach closed, you know, this week, or why
is Beach Street not swept, and it's Warwick, Rhode Island, not Warwick, New York.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - And Massachusetts.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I didn't know about that one. The .gov is a national thing, so it's
not a statewide, so we've got to basically use a very unique name, and it's pretty annoying. I
wanted warwick.gov, but that doesn't comply with the rules that they've set. We're also going
to create an app. It's going to be a town mobile app, so that you can get push notifications
about recycling, about special events, road closures, and various other things, and it will also
create what will be known as a virtual clerk. The clerk's office, the building department, the
supervisor's office constantly gets phone calls and questions that could be very easily
answered by AL Now, I know Al is a tricky thing these days, people don't really fully
understand it. I don't particularly like it. I think it's going to, you know, we're going to see
the Terminator come out of all of this, but that's okay. There's not much that I can do about
it other than embrace it and try to use it in a way that will support the community, and hope
that it doesn't destroy everything, you know, eventually. But we're going to use Al to
~ basically answer a lot of questions that might come in, and that will save time for people to
have it, to call the Town Clerk, call the building department, have greater access to permits,
and paperwork, and documents on our website. So, we're going to start that process to
rebuild and rebrand the entire town website, and make sure that it is meeting today s
standards, and helping create a more efficient government.

One more thing I forgot to mention during the workshop, the Pine Island tennis courts were
repaved, but unfortunately, like our paver, the paver got backed up, and then the striper,
which is a very unique paint company, that you can't just paint tennis courts with any paint.
It's a very specialized paint, and there aren't very many companies that do that service. So,
they're backed up as well. So, the Pine Island tennis courts, which the timing kind of works
out pretty well, because they're going to have the summer camp for the entire month of July.
So, people won't really be using the tennis courts during July, but we won't, we will not have
that court painted with the special paint for another three to four weeks. So, kind of
frustrating to get so far, and have such a nice thing done, and you can't actually use it yet,
but that's quite all right. All right, that concludes my report.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (AGENDA ITEMS)
No comments were made from the Town Board or the public.

NEW BUSINESS:
#R2025-271 REQUEST TO SERVE ALCOHOL AT TOWN OF WARWICK
PARKS/RENTAL FACILITIES

Motion Councilman Kowal, Councilman DeAngelo granting permission to the
following applicant to serve alcohol at the Town of Warwick Parks/Rental Facilities. All
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applicants have filed a Certificate of Liability and Liquor Liability of insurance in the Town
Clerk’s office:

APPLICANT PARK/RENTAL FACILITY | DATE Permit #

Paul Stroffolino Wickham Woodland Manor | June 28, 2025 WWM-22

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-272 APPOINT PART-TIME SEASONAL DPW LABORER - KYLE M BROWN

Motijon Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman Mattingly to appoint Kyle M.
Brown as a part-time seasonal DPW laborer at a rate of pay of $16.50 effective July 7, 2025
pending Orange County approval.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-273 REFUND BUILDING DEPARTMENT APPLICATION FEE — ANDREA
ZUNIGA

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to refund $120.00
back to Andrea Zuniga for a cancelled building permit as per letter dated June 12,2025 from
the Building Inspector.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-274 ACCEPT RESIGNATION - PART TIME POLICE OFFICER MICHAEL R.
WORDEN

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman Shuback to accept res1gnat10n
of Michael R. Worden as a Part time Police officer effective immediately.
Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-275 WAIVE 30-DAY WAIT PERIOD FOR NYS LIQUOR LICENSE -
MASKERS FARM, LL.C

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to waive the 30-day
wait period for a NYS liquor license for Maskers Farm, LLC located at 45 Ball Road,
Warwick, New York 10990.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-276 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO SIGN AGREEMENT WITH CIVIA Al

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman DeAngelo authorizing the
Supervisor to sign an agreement with Civia Al to redesign the town website to comply with
.GOV requirements and allow for internal updating, developing a Town of Warwick Mobile
App as well as creating an Al Virtual Clerk integrated into the Town Website at a cost of
$4,995.00.

Motion Carried (S Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.
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#R2025-277 REFUND BUILDING DEPARTMENT APPLICATION FEE - BEAU &
CRYSTAL DAVIES

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to refund $500.00
back to Beau & Crystal Davies for a cancelled building permit as per letter dated June 24,
2025 from the Building Inspector.
Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-278 ACCEPT RESIGNATION FROM DPW LABORER - MASON GOVE

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman Shuback to accept resignation from
Mason Gove as a part time DPW Laborer effective immediately.
Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (GENERAL):

No comments were made under the privilege of the floor by the Town Board or the

public.

NEXT MEETING: Supervisor Dwyer stated the next meeting will be Thursday, July 10,
2025 at 7:00 p.m. and as always, it can be preceded by up to 90 minutes of a Workshop right
before the meeting.

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly that
the regular meeting be adjourned. Motion carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)
7:46 p.m. CP.

gﬁ/um\ /4 Mnmv

Eileen Astorino, Town Clerk




Date: 06/26/2025
Time: 12:45:25PM

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK
Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/27/2025 to 06/27/2025

Page: 1

BANK ID CHECK #
ST 071281
ST 071282
ST 071283
ST 071284
ST 071285
ST 071286
ST 071287
ST 071288
ST 071289
ST 071290
ST 071291
ST 071292
ST 071293
ST 071294
ST 071295
ST 071296
ST 071297
ST 071298
ST 071299
ST 071300
ST 071301
ST 071302
ST 071303
ST 071304
ST 071305
ST 071306
sT 071307
ST 071308
ST 071309
ST 071310
ST : 071311
ST 071312
ST 071313
ST - 071314

ST 071315

STATUS

o]

O 0000000000000 O0ODO0ODO0OD0DO0O0ODO0DO0ODO0ODO0OO0DOO0O0ODOO0OO0OODO

VENDOR #

A-TECHCONC
ADVANCEDDR
ALFI000000
ALTEVA TEL
AMAZONCAPI
AMCHAR0000
AWISCO....
BEATTIE&KR
BECKER0000
CABLEVISIO
CHAMBERS00
CHEMSEARCH
CHRISDEMAR
CHRYSLERJE
CINTASCORP
CLASSIC.CL
DELAWAREEN
DOWSER LLC
DTHO000000
DWYER.ROSE"
EASTCOASTE
ENV.LABWOR
FEDERALREN
FLORIDA0OO
GENTECHLTD.
GLENCOSUPP
GLOBAL MON
GREENWOODT
GROUND CON
HAWKINS000
HDR ENGINE
HEALY BROS
HENDERSONO
ICCCOMMUNI
INTER.WAST

VENDOR NAME

A-TECH CONCRETE CO, INC.

ADVANCED DRI, LLC

ALFI'S UNIFORMS, INC.

WVT

AMAZON CAPITAL SERVICES, INC
AMCHAR WHOLESALE INC.

AWISCO

BEATTIE & KRAHULIK

TOSHIBA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS (USA)
OPTIMUM

CHAMBERS TRACTOR SALES INC.
CHEMSEARCH

CHRIS DIMARCO

CHRYSLER, JEEP, DODGE OF WARWICK LLC
CINTAS CORPORATION .

CLASSIC CLEANING & MAINTENANCE SERVICES, INC.
DELAWARE ENGINEERING DPC

DOWSER, LLC

DTH SEPTIC SERVICE INC.

ROSE DWYER

EAST COAST EMERGENCY LIGHTING, INC.
ENVIRONMENTAL LABWORKS, INC
FEDERAL RENT-A-FENCE LLC

FLORIDA FIRE DISTRICT

GENTECH, LTD.

GLENCO SUPPLY INC.

GLOBAL MONTELLO GROUP CORP.
GREENWOOD SUPPLY

GROUND CONTROL EXCAVATING, INC.
HAWKINS, DELAFIELD & WOOD

HDR ENGINEERING P.C.

HEALEY FORD LINCOLN LLC

HENDERSON PRODUCTS, INC.

1ICC COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT SOLUTIONS LLC
INTERSTATE WASTE SERVICE

CHECK DATE

06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025

RECONCILE /
VOID DATE

297,466.00
§94.03
1,364.96
3,057.39
370.96
10,397.70
24.93
1,912.50
107.92
94.90
421.05

© 2,938.99
1,000.00
973.20
366.04
3,575.00
3,751.30

. 133.74
1,500.00
240.00
446.42
2,427.00
4,153.76
5,146.00
533.58
819.00
13,839.89
1,028.43
163,846.92
6,502.35
266,499.64
873.13
328,341.09
2,900.48
88,149.35

User: - KIARA

AMOUNT EFT DP
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Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK
Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/27/2025 to 06/27/2025

Page: 2

BANK ID CHECK #
ST 071316
ST 071317
ST 071318
ST 071319
ST 071320
ST 071321
ST 071322
ST 071323
ST 071324
ST 071325
sT 071326
ST 071327
ST 071328
ST 071329
ST 071330
ST 071331
ST 071332
ST 071333
ST 071334
ST 071335
ST 071336
ST 071337
ST 071338
ST 071339
ST 071340
ST 071341
ST 071342
ST 071343
ST 071344
ST 071345
ST 071346
ST 071347
ST 071348
ST 071349
ST 071350

STATUS

o

OO0 0000000000000 000000000000O0O0ODO0CDO0OO0OO0OO0

VENDOR #

JACOBOWITZ
JANSEN NUR
JOHNNY.ON.
KELLY.TIMO
KENNEDYJOA
KIMBALL Mi
KONICA REP
KOWAL,RUSS
LIBERTY000
LUBRICATIO
LUCASJENNI
MCS SPECTR
MHEENGINEE
MILLENIUMS
NELSONPOPE
NEYMANO00O
NY COMMO000
NYSHEALTHI
OCCOMM-DAB
ORANGE/ROC
PANCO00000
PECKHAMMAT
QUACKEN.00
QUILLO0000
RADER,JOHN
ROE0000000
SCHMIDTS00
SLACK.CHEM
SLENSINSKI
SPECHTS000
SPRAGUEOPE
STEVENS MO0
TAM ENTERP
TANKSPLUSE
TETREAULTJ

VENDOR NAME

J&GLAWLLP

EP JANSEN NURSERY

JOHNNY ON THE SPOT, LLC

TIM KELLY

JOSEPH A. KENNEDY

KIMBALL MIDWEST

KONICA MINOLTA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS USA INC
RUSSELL KOWAL

RENTOKIL PEST CONTROL/J C EHRLICH CO, INC.
LUBRICATION ENGINEERS, INC

JENNIFER LUCAS

HARRIS COMPUTER SYSTEM

MHE ENGINEERING DPC

MILLENIUM STRATEGIES LLC

NELSON POPE & VOORHIS LLC

MICHAEL J. NEYMAN

NEW YORK COMMUNICATIONS COMPANY
NYS HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM (NYSHIP)
ORANGE COUNTY COMMISSIONER OF FINANCE
ORANGE AND ROCKLAND UTILITIES

PANCO

PECKHAM INDUSTRIES INC.

QUACKENBUSH WATER SYSTEMS

QUILL CORPORATION

JOHN RADER

ROE BROTHERS

SCHMIDT'S WHOLESALE, INC.

SLACK CHEMICAL COMPANY INC.

KEITH SLESINSKI

SPECHT'S AUTO RECYCLING CORP

SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC
MELISSA STEVENS

TAM ENTERPRISES, INC

TANKS PLUS ENVIRONMENTAL LLC

JORDAN TETREAULT

CHECK DATE

06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025
06/27/2025

06/27/2025

06/27/2025

RECONCILE /
VOID DATE

2,707.20
759.00
167.63

38.73
65.46
3,205.41
69.10
40.00
567.95
198.89
23.80
1,382.97
25,357.58
4,000.00
482.62
146.25
4,300.50
373,647.03
2,256.64
24,735.88
4.87
763.90
4,210.00
486.07
330.33
2,486.47
1,072.47
1,156.50
1,240.42
1,173.55
1,500.80
19.51
1,600.00
683.50
330.00

User: KIARA

AMOUNT EFT DP



Date: 06/26/2025

Time: 12:45:25PM

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK
Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/27/2025 to 06/27/2025

User: KIARA
Page: 3

BANK ID

ST
ST
ST
ST
ST
ST
ST
ST
ST
ST
8T
ST
ST
ST

CHECK #

071351
071352
071353
071354
071355
071356
071357
071358
071359
071360
071361
071362
071363
071364
071365
071366
071367
071368
071369
Bank ID:

STATUS

o

OO0 00000000 0CO0O0OO0OO0OO0OO0OO0

Name:

VENDOR #

TILCONO0OO
TJSERVICEO
TMOBILEUSA
TORPIE.BRI
TOWFLORIDA
VAILSGATEL
VERIZON WI
VILOF GR.O
WADESONSO00
WAIDLICH.L
WAR. AMBUL
WARWICK CA
WARWICK PB
WARWICK VE
WARWICK.FI
WECHSLERO00
WERNERS001
WEXINC0000
WOODARDS00

STERLING NATIONAL BANK

VENDOR NAME

TILCON NEW YORK, INC.

TJ SERVICE

T-MOBILE USA INC

BRIAN TORPIE

TOWN OF WARWICK AMBULANCE DISTRICT # 4
VAILS GATE LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANING
VERIZON WIRELESS

VILLAGE OF GREENWOOD LAKE

WADESON'S HOME CENTER

LAURA WAIDLICH ]

TOWN OF WARWICK AMBULANCE PROTECTIVE DIST. # 1
WARWICK CARWASH

TOWN OF WARWICK PBA, INC.

WARWICK VALLEY VETERINARY

WARWICK FIRE DEPARTMENT

WECHSLER POOL & SUPPLY CO.

WERNER'S FOR HOME & FAMILY

WEX INC
WOODARD'S CONCRETE PRODUC
Checking Account #: 6700102910
To the Supervisor:

1 certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town
Board an_le = 6~ 5~ and allowed in the amounts shown.

You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the
claimants the amount opposite his nams.

(,-30-25 m\.&t\\/\\l E

Date Town Clerk

CHECK DATE RECONCILE / AMOUNT EFT DP
VOID DATE

06/27/2025 3,535.05
06/27/2025 522.50
06/27/2025 867.28
06/27/2025 940.00
06/27/2025 28,433.34
06/27/2025 107.62
06/27/2025 322.59
06/27/2025 682.97
06/27/2025 131.09
06/27/2025 400.00
06/27/2025 143,333.34
06/27/2025 90.64
06/27/2025 8,937.50
06/27/2025 540.00
06/27/2025 675.00
06/27/2025 153.42
06/27/2025 41.77
06/27/2025 . 153.62
06/27/2025 902.36
Bank ID Totals: 1,867,878.77
Report Totals: 1,867,878.77



Date: 06/30/2025

Time: 12:36:03PM

Selective Check _Nm@_mfmﬂ User:
Page: 2

TOWN OF WARWICK
including all check statuses
For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/30/2025 to 06/30/2025

BANK ID CHECK # STATUS  VENDOR # VENDOR NAME CHECK DATE RECONCILE /
: VOID DATE

ST 071408 (0] OPPMANNO00 ANDREW W. OPPMANN 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071409 (0] POLONIAKOO LOUIS L. POLONIAK 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071410 (0] PRALL.BRIA BRIAN R. PRALL 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071411 (0] QUACKENBU. MARJORIE QUACKENBUSH 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071412 (0] QUACKSNBUS KEITH QUACKENBUSH 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071413 0o RUSSELL000 SCOTT RUSSELL 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071414 (0] RYANO000000 NEIL R. RYAN, SR. 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071415 (0] RZENIK.DEB DEBORAH RZEZNIK 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071416 (0] SCHEUERM,R ROLAND SCHEUERMANN 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071417 (0] SHUBACK.MA MARION F. SHUBACK 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071418 (0] SISC0O00000 GARY SISCO 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071419 0] SMITHJOHNO JOHN SMITH 06/30/2025 1,110.00
8T 071420 (0] SPACEO00000 MAUREEN J. SPACE 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071421 (0] SWEETONO000 MICHAEL P. SWEETON 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071422 0 SZTYNDOROO RONALD SZTYNDOR 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071423 o] TODORAQ000 PAUL W. TODORA . 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071424 O————\VESLOVSKIM MICHAEI-WESEOWS vendow yeassued QIB0I1200G0 o0 000
ST 071425 o] WILCOX0000 JOANNE M. WILCOX 06/30/2025 . 555.00
ST 071426 o YOUNGMANOO ESTELLA M. YOUNGMAN 06/30/2025 555.00
Bank ID: Name: STERLING NATIONAL BANK Checking Account #: 6700102910 Bank ID Totals: 40,515.00

Report Totals: 40,515.00

KIARA

AMOUNT EFT DP



Date: 06/30/2025
Time: 12:36:03PM

User: KIARA
Page: 1

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK
Including all check statuses
For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 06/30/2025 to 06/30/2025

BANK ID CHECK # STATUS  VENDOR # VENDOR NAME CHECK DATE /_WMWUO_W_M."._Wm\ AMOUNT EFT DP
ST 071373 (o} BASTANZARO ROSEMARIE BASTANZA 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071374 o BATZ M.000 MICHAEL J. BATZ, SR. 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071375 0 CAROLSZTYN CAROL SZTYNDOR 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071376 (o] CARRO000000 JOHN M. CARR 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071377 0 CORKUMO0000 FRANK CORKUM 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071378 0 COTRONEO.M MICHAEL J. COTRONEO 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071379 o CUEVAS A.0 ALBA CUEVAS 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071380 o DEANGELO,N NANCY BRENNER-DE ANGELO 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071381 o DEBUCKL.00 LEONARD DE BUCK 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071382 o DEN DANTOO JOHN DEN DANTO 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071383 0o DEVINE,BAR BARBARA DEVINE 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071384 (o} DIETRICH.D DARLENE DIETRICH 06/30/2025 1,11 o.oo
ST 071385 (o] DONNATINOO RONALD DONNATIN 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071386 o FEAGLESJEF JEFFREY J. FEAGLES 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071387 (o] FOUST00000 RANDY W. FOUST 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071388 o GAMACHE000 LORRAINE GAMACHE 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071389 o GERSTNERJO JAMES GERSTNER 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071390 (o] GIBSON,DAN DANIEL P. GIBSON 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071391 (o] GQUACKENBU GARY QUACKENBUSH 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071392 o HAVRILIAK, JOANNE HAVRILIAK 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071393 o HOUSTONE.O EDGAR A HOUSTON 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071394 (o] HUBNEROOOO RICHARD HUBNER 06/30/2025 6§55.00
ST 071395 o HUDLERO00QO PAUL HUDLER 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071396 o] IBBETSONOO MICHAEL T. IBBETSON 06/30/2025 655.00
ST 071397 o IBBETSONR. ROBERT IBBETSON 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071398 0 LAVINSKI-1 KAREN LAVINSKI 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071399 o LEWIS.ROBE ROBERT J. LEWIS 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071400 o) LINTONOOOO JAMES LINTON 06/30/2025 655.00
ST 071401 o LISBERG000 SHARON LISBERG 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071402 o LUFT000000 RICHARD LUFT 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071403 o LUPINSKI00 STANLEY E. LUPINSKI 06/30/2025 1,110.00
ST 071404 o MCCORKELLO CATHY MCCORKELL 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071405 o MCGOVERN-T THOMAS F. MCGOVERN JR. 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071406 o MEYERSONOO DANIEL MEYERSON 06/30/2025 555.00
ST 071407 0O NOONANG000 PATRICK NOONAN 06/30/2025 555.00



Date: 06/30/2025
Time: 3:28:33PM

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 071427 to 071427

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including alt check statuses

User:
Page:

KIARA
1

BANK ID CHECK #
ST 071427
Bank ID: ST

STATUS  VENDOR #

0

Name:

WESLOWSKIR
STERLING NATIONAL BANK

VENDOR NAME

ROSE WESLOWSKI
Checking Account #:

6700102910

CHECK DATE RECONCILE /

06/30/2025

VOID DATE

Bank ID Totals:
Report Totals:

AMOUNT EFT DP

1,110.00
1,110.00
1,110.00



